General meeting, 11 September 2010

We welcomed you to our first meeting since the AGM in May for our "back to school" gathering and we also welcomed the complete set of our local councillors and were joined by Councillors Harvey Rose, Andrew Steed and Gary Malcolm.  We updated on some of the post Summer Party details explaining that our unexpected surplus is being held back to guarantee funding for the highly successful children's craft and face painting events. You may remember our concern about the future of the Scout Hut - we are pleased to say the hut is here to stay and we have ensured continuity following Martin's retirement to the Isle of Wight. We thanked Gabryel Kolodziej, for his stint as our inaugural SPTRA Treasurer and confirmed Suzanne's interim 

position in that role. We are really looking for more volunteers to help here even on an occasional basis - if you want to help contact us.

Local Issues - We confirmed that no new planning applications exist for our area. We encourage you all to search on the LBE planning search facility which is easy to use. Add your postcode 

to this web address and the answer will appear!! http://gis.ealing.gov.uk/propertyaccount_plan/Plan-AddressBuilder.asp. There are still some live planning cases which may affect us. There is an application to change business use on the Acton Park Estate and we await the decision of the Inspectorate 

on the site in Rugby Road. The Thames Water overflow tanks generate sewage smells after flash rainfall - neighbours have to close windows to avoid the smell. We now have interest from LBE to consider action against Thames Water. An event history and nuisance log is being made but all experiences should lead to a complaint to the council - more detail will follow as winter approaches! Thames Water need a site to connect the local "Acton Storm Relief", to the main tunnel of the proposed Thames Tunnel project. The objective is to cease to discharge sewage into the Thames.  They are currently proposing to use the land at Acton Storm Tanks on Warple Way for this work . This may impact us considerably - SPTRA is in touch with the Council and Thames Water to learn more - we will keep you posted.  Cobbold mews - proposed new medical surgery in Southfield Park. These two major 

issues seem to be quiet now - please keep your ears and eyes open and shout if you have any news! We continue to ask our councillors for better written notification of new planning applications.

All Safe and Sound - Neighbours' houses and cars - A wide range of issues were discussed. Portia explained how helpful the Safer Neighbourhoods (Police) Team (SNT) had been in a recent local dispute - PC Pete Deabreu was especially sensitive and professional to local issues and we all thanked him in his absence. We all know PC Pete in SPTRA and hope to see him again soon as he gets used to the joys of fatherhood! We discussed crime statistics and measures we can all think about to help ourselves. We discussed better communication with the local Neighbourhood Watch groups and following John Hall's input on behalf of the Alexandra Road Watch group, we was agreed to set up a discussion to see where we can better share information, ideas, Crime Statistics and of course help from the police. We also discussed better updates on any local incidents so we can alert you all of recent crime. If there is a pattern you need to know. Suzanne Burge has volunteered to help set this up and we will report soon. A great deal of free help is available from the police including window alarms and home security inspections - please contact them. The Police host the Southfield Ward Panel AGM and make the time to go to their Ward AGM on September 27th. Tell them about our key priorities, we did discuss better beat details. Also you could join the Police Community Event on the 26th of September, pick up some free security tips and devices, at the Southfield Recreation Ground between 11:00 - 15:00.

All Safe and Sound - Alley Gating - A number of you are very interested to put up security gates in the alleys. The council has budget for funding with a few rules and 

quite a bit of process. There is a simple but slightly long journey to success involving organised email and written communication within your own area. We want all of you to benefit from the improved security that gates create. We are setting up a group to share knowledge and experience to set you off in the right direction.

All Safe and Sound - Alley Gating - Spare keys - Sometimes we are asked for spare keys! We do not have supplies but you can contact one of the contractors! Different 

lock designs have been used - some use keys that can be copied - some do not! It's usually straight forward. Contact Drayton Fencing. Tel: 01895 444727 / 

93 Park View Road, Uxbridge, UB8 3LN.
